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January 21, 2002 
 
 
Ms. Carole J. Washburn, Executive Secretary 
Washington Utilities & Transportation Commission 
1300 S. Evergreen Park Drive SW 
Olympia, WA  98504-7250 
 

Re: Docket No. UT-003013, Part D 
Nonrecurring Charges for Local Interconnection Service 

 
Dear Ms. Washburn: 
 
This is to advise the Commission and the parties that Qwest intends to withdraw its proposed 
nonrecurring charges for local interconnection service from consideration in Part D.  Qwest will 
formally withdraw the testimony and cost studies on that issue when the hearings convene, but 
did not want to wait until then to provide this information.  The rate elements at issue are those 
identified as "Trunk Nonrecurring Charges" on Exhibit TKM-28, section 7.5.1 through 7.5.4.  
Qwest' s SGAT price list currently lists those rate elements as "under development" and Qwest 
agrees that it will retain that designation until it resubmits its nonrecurring charges for 
Commission consideration in a future phase of this or another cost docket. 
 
Very truly yours, 
 
 
 
Lisa A. Anderl 
 
LAA/llw 
 
cc: Service List  
 


